NAU Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes
Monday, November 8, 2004
Opening:

Senate President Larry Mohrweis called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order at 3:04 p.m. in the Student Union/Kaibab room.
Members Present:  Thom Alcoze, Sylvester Allred, T.S. Amer, Yuly Asencion, Roger Bacon, Virginia Blankenship, Kathy Bohan, Joseph Boles, Tom Brunell, Jeff Carrico, Marge Conger, Charles Connell, Dan Cothran, Bill Culbertson, Susan Deeds, Jack Dustman, William Gibson, Angie Golden, Liz Grobsmith, Kelley Hays-Gilpin, Emily Hill, Gloria Horning, Gae Johnson, Hari Kowtha, Rich Lei, Barry Lutz, Dave McKell, Rich McNeil, Janet McShane, Larry Mohrweis,  Michael Ort, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Mary Reid, Jon Reyner, Nando Schellen, Karen Sealander, Martin Sommerness, Sandra Stone, Laura Umphrey, Tom Waters (phone) and Marsha Yowell.
Members Excused: Mary Dereshiwsky, Marcus Ford
Members Absent: Wendy Campione, Joel DiBartolo, Sally Doshier, Jeff Downard, Patricia Frederick, Denise Helm, Eric Meeks, William Odem, Brian Painter, Peggy Raines, Peter Vadasz 
Others Present:   Susanna Maxwell, Patty Moore, Karen Pugliesi
Acceptance of Minutes/Agenda: Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for an approval of the minutes from the October 11, 2004 meeting. Motion was made and seconded to approve minutes.  Motion Passed. Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for an approval of the agenda.  Motion made and seconded to approve agenda.  Motion Passed.
Opening Comments - Senate President:  Senate President Larry Mohrweis had several announcements:
· President Haeger would not be attending today; he is in Colorado at a meeting.

· Senate Vice President Marcus Ford suffered a heart attack on October 25, 2004.  He will be out for two weeks recovering.
· President Mohrweis attended the university wide Stakeholder meeting video conference today where they discussed various issues for two hours and will continue that process to ensure that faculty input is heard when it comes to the redesign.
· Senate Secretary Martin Sommerness will be out on sabbatical for the spring 2005 semester and will need a replacement for the remainder of his term ending in May 2005.  Senate President Larry Mohrweis called for nominations and a motion was made and seconded to nominate Senator Rich Lei for Faculty Senate Secretary.  Motion Passed.
University Advancement: Vice President for University Advancement and President of the NAU Foundation, Molly Williams distributed a handout outlining NAU Advancement Key Responsibilities which include:  
· Communication and events support

· Major gift prospect coordination of $25,000 or more

· Annual fund

· Gift Planning

· University mission based fund raising

· Alumni/Donor records and Prospect Research

· Investment management

· Accounting
Molly Williams said that advancement is everyone’s job and faculty could discuss philanthropy with their students and influence future donations.  Alumni information should be forwarded to the Advancement office and she mentioned that alumni relationships are very important when asking for donations.  Advancement has several vacancies and the positions are salaried, not commission.
Strategic Planning – University Priorities:
Senate President Larry Mohrweis and Pat Haeuser discussed the white draft copy of the Northern Arizona Strategic Plan 2005-2010, a green copy of the FY05-FY07 University Planning Priorities and a blue input sheet.  He explained that the green FY05-FY07 University Planning Priorities was a synopsis of goals currently taking place and that meetings are being held around campus to gather input.  He asked that faculty fill out the blue sheet and provide feedback.  This will help identify what is most important and will enable more time and money to be spent on these issues.
Comments from the Provost:  
Provost Grobsmith announced that Thomas Paradis has been chosen to be the new Director of Academic Assessment starting in January.  The College of Education doctorate program in Educational Psychology is proposing a change to ABOR from an EdD to PhD.  Lipman Hearn should have their final recommendation at the end of the year.
Overview of the Salary Plan:  Senator Mary Reid presented background of the Faculty Salary Plan that the Faculty Rights and Responsibilities committee put together. The committee was given the charge of coming up with a faculty salary plan for the next 3-5 years.  The FRRC invited members of the Planning and Budget Council and Faculty Senate leaders with historical perspectives on faculty salaries (Chuck Connell, Marcus Ford) to participate in these discussions.  An ad hoc committee, the members of which are listed above, determined that the following factors need to be addressed in future academic salary increases:
1. Merit should be rewarded

2. The distribution of merit-based raises should be linked to cost of living so that incomes can keep pace with inflation

3. Targeted salary increases are necessary to remedy salary inequities
The Ad Hoc Committee developed a 3-year salary plan that ties the magnitude and distribution of merit increases to the cost of keeping faculty salaries commensurate with the cost of living in Flagstaff.  To arrive at salary increases for each year, the plan establishes a base level of salary increase (as a percentage of the salary) determined by cost of living considerations.  This salary increase is applied to lecturers’ and instructors’ salaries.  For tenured and tenure-track faculty and academic professionals, the base level salary increase is then weighted according a merit-related factor (hereinafter “merit factor”) to arrive at specific salary increases for each rank and merit rating which are proportional to current salaries.  The multiyear plan also incorporates these additional considerations: 

· Merit factors should necessarily be modest at first in order to ensure that living needs are met and that faculty morale and retention is high; 

· Funds should be set aside to reduce inequities across faculty ranks that create relative salary de-accelerations; funds are to be allocated to colleges for distribution and not restricted in their distribution to any particular rank

· Merit factors should be increased as cost of living deficits are eliminated and parity is achieved; this increased emphasis on merit factors will dovetail with implementation of standards determined by the COFEE committee.
Provost Grobsmith commented that it is evident that there are inequities among Professors and between departments as well as within and across ranks.  Other factors such as spring and fall enrollments can have an affect on compensation.
Announcements & Future Agenda Items: Senate Treasurer Barry Lutz announced that there were two committees with openings for Senate representation: The COFEE Committee and the University Space Allocation Committee.  Dr. Virginia Blankenship was named the chair of the Liberal Studies Review Committee.
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.  The next meeting will be from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Monday, December 6, 2004 in the Student Union/Kaibab room.
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